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Re: PUCO Case No. 18-1138-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for an Upgrade at the 
Norfolk Southern Railway Crossing, Main Street DOT#528-002B, in Madison County, 
Ohio. 
 

 

On February 21, 2018, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized 
funding for Norfolk Southern Railway to modify the existing warning devices by adding 
sidelights, adding LED lights, and replacing masts at Main Street DOT#528-002B, in 
Madison County, Ohio. The crossing was surveyed on August 22, 2017 and found to 
warrant the upgrades. 
 
On August 22, 2018, the Commission approved the project and ordered completion by 
May 22, 2019.  
 
On May 8, 2019, NS filed for an extension until May 22, 2020. In the request, NS states 
that they have continued delays due to PTC (Positive Train Control) projects.  
 
ORDC and Staff have reviewed this project and note that this project is only for upgrades 
to existing warning devices. Both parties feel that a 12 month extension is excessive given 
the amount of work needed to complete this project.  
 
Staff recommends a 90 day extension for this project. Staff will not consider additional 
extensions of time, due to PTC, unless firm and reasonable construction deadlines are 
provided.  
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